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     Presidents’ Message

Dear Fellow Brandeis Members,

We hope you are all well and staying safe!  As we move forward into 2021, we have many things to look
ahead to (difficult as it is to believe this at this time).  COVID numbers are still off the charts, but many
are getting vaccines.  That’s so exciting and gives us hope that we all will get our vaccines soon!  

We would love to plan trips to see family, vacations and get-togethers. They will happen, but not quite
yet.  We have to be patient and the time will come when we can go back to some normalcy in our lives.
In the meantime, we want to keep busy and fill our lives with fun times. 

We have a lot happening and in the planning stages – all designed to keep you engaged and happy.  We are so lucky to have each
other and we constantly marvel at the amazing group of women and men in our Chapter - energetic, intelligent and enthusiastic! 
We have been involved in many groups over the years and our Brandeis Chapter stands out above them all.

We are looking forward to the Sherlock in our Homes Scavenger Hunt on February 20; remember to register by February 5 or you
won’t be able to join us for this really fun event.  

We are beginning to plan for Summer Camp and for our Fall Study Groups, which everyone enjoys, but we need your help!  WE
NEED SUMMER  ACTIVITY LEADERS and STUDY GROUP FACILITATORS!!  We are hoping by next January to have in-person
as well as Zoom study groups.  Zoom will not go away – many have found it a very effective way to get together in their study groups. 
We need individuals who would like to facilitate book groups, movie groups, cooking/baking groups, art/music/theater tours or
classes, current event groups, canasta, mahj, etc., whether in person or on Zoom.   Every idea is wonderful and worth sharing with
others.  

We would also love to have our Phoenix Chapter offer some special webinars, but we need your help with that also.  “Everybody
knows somebody” who has fascinating backgrounds in his or her work, hobbies, etc. - artists, authors, musicians, scientists and on
and on.  We had a couple of National webinars, which were really well-received and very interesting.  Please get in touch with us. 
We’re thinking of these for both Summer Camp and next Fall. We’d love to hear from you!!!

Please join us for our Annual Meeting on March 17.  We are excited to welcome Rabbi Allouche, a gifted public speaker, an
international spiritual leader and author as our guest speaker.

On April 8, National will present a Zoom University on Wheels, so please mark your calendar.  Again, please reach out to us if you
have a particular passion and want to facilitate a study group. More study groups mean more members can participate.  We cannot
do it without everyone’s involvement.  We hope you stay well and stay safe!

All the best,

Linda & Jan

Presidents, BNC Phoenix Chapter

BNCPhxPresidents@gmail.com  480-359-7262
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Thank you!
To the Phoenix Brandeis Chapter for all your help in these trying times.

As a result of everyone working together, our Chapter has been able

to have successful and fun study groups and events.
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Join us for “Sherlock in our Homes:

A Virtual Scavenger Hunt”

We are delighted to offer this fundraising activity
on February 20 – 5:00 to 7:30 pm

DON’T MISS THE FUN - SIGN UP NOW!  REGISTRATION ENDS ON FEBRUARY 5

Form your teams and choose a team name and Lead Detective (Team Captain) – there is a

maximum of six people on a team.*  If you are looking to join a team, please let us know.

In a nutshell, our scavenger hunt via Zoom will start off with everyone joining a single Zoom meeting
along with our person from FrogQuest, the company running the event. With everyone together, he
will explain the rules, answer questions, and generally get everyone excited and set up for success.
Then everyone will be sent to team-based breakout rooms for the actual hunt. Each team will work
together through Zoom to complete as many of the tasks as they can. 

Once the time is up (60-90 minutes), everyone will rejoin the main room where FrogQuest will present
a slideshow, based on many of the photos of completed tasks from all the teams, and the winning
team will be announced!

Cost to join the hunt will be $39 per person.
Any amount over $31 per person is a charitable contribution to

the Honoring Our History campaign of the Brandeis National Committee.

Questions?    WinterEvent2021@gmail.com

* Non-members may participate on a BRANDEIS MEMBER’S TEAM.

Fundraising Programs Vice-Presidents Carol Abrams 310-210-6751 (phone or text)

and Terriann Kleiner 314-761-3132 (phone or text) bncphxfrprograms@gmail.com

Coming  soon...
              Mark  your  calendar  for

 the  Annual  Meeting

Rabbi  Pinchas  Allouche   –  Wednesday,  March  17  -  10:00  am
Our  guest  speaker  is  Rabbi  Allouche  and  he  will  be speaking about

“Finding  HOPE  during  challenging  and  life-altering times.”

mailto:winterevent2021@gmail.com
mailto:bncphxfrprograms@gmail.com
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Honoring Our History
It was a year that was!  2020 was one of the most difficult years many of us have faced in our lifetime. Worldwide,
people were harassed and threatened for their religious beliefs as well as for the color of their skin.  The Pandemic was
everywhere and doctors, nurses and other essential workers bravely continued working long, hard hours and days
fighting to keep people alive. There was food insecurity as people lost their jobs and even their homes. With several
vaccines currently in distribution, science has shown us to never give up hope for a healthier and safer tomorrow. 

History has shown us that when faced with terrible times, brave people met the challenge. As a result of their actions,
going forward, "Never Again" can be spoken and action taken in our own time.   

This month, Honoring Our History is highlighting the Jewish  Resistance  Collection.  This  Collection  contains  a  range
of materials including underground publications, both printed and mimeographed, by German-Communist and French-
Jewish resisters to the Nazi regime before and during WWII. There are international post-war reports (governmental
and non-governmental) documenting the persecution and extermination of Jews and the course of several Nuremberg
trials, Nazi paraphernalia and contemporary post-war magazine and newspaper articles on Jewish resistance during
the Holocaust. Clandestine publications in the collection deal with a range of issues, from major wartime events to the
activities of Jewish resistance organizations. One such publication, a German antifascist pamphlet from 1933, is cleverly
disguised as an owner's manual for an Electrolux vacuum cleaner. Materials are in various languages: English, French,
German, Hebrew, Russian, Spanish and Yiddish. 

Preserving, digitizing and describing these materials to make them discoverable is a considerable, multi-layered effort,
without which these materials risk permanent deterioration and would be hidden from much of  the world's view.  

For donations and more information, please visit  the BNC website.

Let's start  off  the New  Year by  making a donation to Honoring Our History; it  will  help  make sure  
this horrendous time is history is never forgotten. Thank you for your support in 2021.  

Carol Kern and Judy Levine, National Campaign Chairs
 

For more information please contact Campaign Chairs Carol Kern, cak8219@gmail.com 

and/or Judy Levine, judithlevine43@yahoo.com.

https://www.brandeis.edu/bnc/philanthropy/honoring-our-history/collections/jewish-resistance-collection.html
https://www.brandeis.edu/bnc/
https://www.brandeis.edu/bnc/philanthropy/honoring-our-history/index.html
mailto:cak8219@gmail.com
mailto:judithlevine43@yahoo.com
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Out & About @ Home!

    Read, See, Talk About! 

We can't get Out & About, but we can visit places around the country and world through these books, films
and shows recently discussed in some of our study groups.

As we go forward, selections can be submitted to us at BNCPhxBulletin@gmail.com by either facilitators or
group participants.

Many thanks - happy reading and viewing!

THE DISCUSSIONS IN JANUARY INCLUDED:

Books The Girl with the Louding Voice by Abi Daré

The Hitchhiker's Guide to the Galaxy by Douglas Adams

Inheritance by Dani Shapiro

Murder in Jerusalem by Batya Gur

Night Boat to Tangier by Kevin Barry

No Joke:  Making Jewish Humor by Ruth Wisse

The Only Woman in the Room by Marie Benedict

Resistance Women by Jennifer Chiaverini

The Spymaster: How the CIA Directs and Shapes History and the Future  

      by Chris Whipple

The Thursday Murder Club by Richard Osman

The Vanishing Half by Brit Bennett

   Film Death to 2020 (Netflix)

The Life Ahead (Netflix)

Ma Rainey's Black Bottom (Netflix)

White Material (Amazon Prime)

Theater Amadeus (National Theatre)

Please note: Viewing platforms for Films and Theater performances are subject to change.

mailto:BNCPhxBulletin@gmail.com
https://www.ntathome.com/products/amadeus


FEBRUARY 2021 BNC PHOENIX CHAPTER PAGE 7

     New Study Groups

 
    Registration is Open!52. EXPLORING CHILDREN’S  BOOKS

 
There  are  lots  of

 

groups  out
 

there  that
 

explore,
 

read  and  discuss  all  types  of
 

literature  for
 

adults,
 

but what
 

about
 

books  that
 

we  want
 

to
 

read  with  our
 

children  or
 

grandchildren ,
 

or
 

even  just
 

to  amuse ourselves ?
 

Each
 

month
 

we
 will  share  some  of

 

our
 

favorite  children’s  books  and  authors,
 

and  be introduced
 

to
 

new
 

literature
 

that
 

is
 

out
 

there.
 

We  will  focus  on  picture  books,
 

but
 

we  can  also  explore the
 

world
 

of
 

young
 

adult
 

literature .
 

Come
 

join
 

us
 

on
 

this
 journey.

 

The  first
 

meeting  will
 

be  January
 

18, 2021
 

via
 

Zoom. 
 

 

Maximum
 

25.Third
 

Mondays,
 

1:00
 

-
 

2:00
 

pm
 

(January
 

–
 

May)
Facilitator:

 

Patti

 

Grossman

 

                            

psgrossman717@gmail.com 602-885-015853.
 
CASUAL

 
COOKING

 

Eating
 
healthy

 

should
 

still
 

be
 

delicious
 

and
 

displayed
 

beautifully.

 

Eat

 

to
 

live
 

or

 

live
 

to
 

eat?
 

Is
 

your

 

salad
 

wilted?
 

Join
 

us as

 

we

 
examine

 
vegetables

 
and

 
their

 
true

 
offerings.Session

 
one: Spinach,

 

the
 
versatile

 
vegetable!

 
Session

 
two: Lentils.

 

Lentils
 

can
 

add
 

flavorful
 

excitement

 

to
 

dishes
 

with
 

vibrant

 

colors.

  

Find
 

the one

 
suited

 
best

 

for

 

your

 

palate.

  
Session

 
three:

 

Eggplant,
 
also

 
known

 
as

 
aubergine,

 

has
 

a
 

unique
 

range
 

of

 

health
 

benefits!
The

 
preparation

 
of

 

eggplant

 

is
 

varied,

 

with
 

each
 

one
 

creating

 

its
 

own
 

unique
 

flavor.

 

Bring
 

your
 

appetite
 

and
 

either
 

cook
 

or
 

observe
 

how
 

these
 

wonderful
 

vegetables
 

can
 

be
 

transformed.The
 
list

 

of
 

Ingredients
 

needed
 

will
 

be
 

emailed
 

prior
 

to
 

each
 

session.
 

The
 

first
 

meeting
 

will
 

be
 

January
 

21,
 

2021
 

via Zoom.
 

 
Maximum

 

25.Third
 
Thursdays

 
1:00

 
-

 
2:30

 
pm

 

(January,
 

February
 

and
 

March)
 

Facilitators:
 

Lori
 

Roth
 

                                         

lori.rothaz@gmail.com 480-440-4429
                     

Joan
 

Davis
 

                                         

davis6j@gmail.com
 

602-499-835754.
 
GALS

 
&

 
GUYS...ASK

 
AWAY!Open

 
to

 
ALL

 
chapter

 

GALS
 
and

 
GUYS :

 

Are
 
you

 
ready

 

for
 

a
 

fun
 

Zoom
 

group ?
 

We
 

will
 

have
 

threeconsecutive
 

sessions.
 

There
 

will
 

be
 

lots
 

of
 

laughs,
 

true
 

confessions
 

and
 

just
 

plain
 

old
 

fun.
 

We have
 

very
 

few
 

spaces
 

left,
 

so
 

sign
 

up
 

now!
  

The
 

first
 

session
 

will
 

be
 

via
 

Zoom
 

on
 

Feb.
 

8.Second  Mondays,
 

10:00  -
 

11:30  am
 

(February
 

-
 

April)Facilitators:
 

Roni
 

Nassberg
 

                                    

ronika1@aol.com 602-790-7603
                     

Lorrie
 

Cohen
 

                                    

lorriecohen@aol.com
 

973-632-4477IMPORTANT  CHANGE  TO  THE  SCHEDULE  

The French foreign film

 

group,

 

Le Cinema Français,

 

will now

 

be offered on Zoom

 

on the 3rd Monday
from

 

10:00 -

 

noon,

 

instead of

 

the 2nd Tuesday.

 

We also have a new

 

facilitator

 

for

 

this group.

 

Andrew
Tievsky

 

(atievsky@yahoo.com

 

)

 

has agreed to facilitate,

 

to help out

 

our

 

original facilitator. This study
group is already

 

in the online registration system,

 

so you can register

 

for

 

it

 

at

 

any

 

time.

 

Check

 

it out
in the Study

 

Guide.

55. MONDAY HAPPY HOURBring your end of the day “Quarantini” drink and join us each month for a fun get together. Catch up, unwind, have  a  few  laughs,   and  connect  with  new  and  existing  (not  old)  friends!  The first meeting will be February 1 via Zoom.  Maximum  20.First Mondays, 4:00 - 5:00 pm (February – May) Facilitators: Linda Ullman           linda@lindaullman.com          520-405-7972                     Iris Wigal                 wiggley@cox.net                    602-980-5436

mailto:psgrossman717@gmail.com
mailto:lori.rothaz@gmail.com
mailto:davis6j@gmail.com
mailto:ronika1@aol.com
mailto:lorriecohen@aol.com
mailto:atievsky@yahoo.com
saraleopold
Underline

saraleopold
Underline

saraleopold
Underline
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How

 
To

 
Register

  

                  

              

                 
                                   

            

                   
                

If

 

you

 

would

 

like

 

to

 

facilitate

 

or

 

co-facilitate

 

a

 

study

 

group,

 

please

 

contact

 

the

 

Study

 

Group

 

VPs.

 

        

or

 

call

 

and

 

leave

 

a

 

message at 480-256-9515.
   

Loom Knitting for Fun

This Study Group season, some of our
members are enjoying a new hobby. As
part of a study group call Loom Knitting for
Fun, we have completed over 50 hats in
different stitch patterns, some baby
blankets and 25 scarves. All our friends and
relatives are sporting new knitted gifts! We
are also donating chemo caps to the
Virginia Piper Cancer Center and scarves to
the JFCS. We kibitz, share patterns, and
the best thing is, as we are “Zooming and
Looming,” we are making new friends.

 Review the Study Group Guide to read the descriptions of the study     groups and write down the group number from the guide.                                                                                   
Any questions or concerns, please email us at 2021phxstudygroups@gmail.com

Already Registered – You previously registered for other groups this season:• Open the confirmation email you received from Brandeis BNC after you registered for your other groups.• Click on the link that says “Click here to edit your registration information.”• DO NOT create a new account using an alternate email address.• Register for any new or currently open groups.• Add yourself to the waitlist for groups that are not currently accepting any additional registrations.• Pay using your credit card.• You will receive a confirmation email from Brandeis BNC – Save it!Misplaced Your Confirmation Email:• Use the link from the BNC Study Group webpage at https://www.brandeisphoenix.org/study-groups.html as if you are  creating  a  new  registration.• Complete the information. The system will alert you there is already a record for this member.• It will ask you if you wish a duplicate confirmation emailed to you.• If you say “yes," you will receive a duplicate confirmation email within a day or so.• Use the link that says “Click here to edit your registration information” to add additional groups.
New Registration – You have not registered for any study groups this season:• Use the link on the Study Groups webpage at https://www.brandeisphoenix.org/study-groups.html• Complete the personal information and then click on Next.• Be sure you are a member of BNC Phoenix or renew your membership.• Register for any new or currently open groups.• Add yourself to the waitlist for any groups that are not currently accepting any additional registrations.• Pay using your credit card.• You will receive a confirmation email from Brandeis BNC – Save It!

https://www.brandeisphoenix.org/study-groups.html
mailto:2021phxstudygroups@gmail.com
https://nebula.wsimg.com/96b86feff7cfe1ab633427308cafd85b?AccessKeyId=CED4DDBD47529C92FF78&disposition=0&alloworigin=1
https://www.brandeisphoenix.org/study-groups.html
mailto:2021phxstudygroups@gmail.com
saraleopold
Underline

saraleopold
Underline

saraleopold
Underline

saraleopold
Underline
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There are still many study groups that have space available for additional participants. For details and to sign up for
available study groups, see the Guide on our website at: http://www.brandeisphoenix.org/study-groups.html.  If you have
an idea for a virtual Study Group you wish to facilitate, please contact the Study Group VPs.

MEN FOR BRANDEIS ACTIVITIES
Wednesday, February 10 at 12:45 pm

On February 10, Men for Brandeis Activities will hear from Damian Preciado.  Damian is a 2006 graduate of
Brandeis University. He received his BA in both Philosophy and Latin American Studies. Damian is a first
generation immigrant born in Mexicali, Mexico. His family worked in the grape fields, restaurant service industry
and clothing factories in order to make their way in the US. 

He moved from Palm Springs, CA to Phoenix in 2012. He is Founder and Executive Director of the White Hat
Research & Policy Group, Arizona’s progressive think tank. He is also Vice Chair of the Arizona Democratic
Party and Managing Partner for White Hat Technology LLC, which focuses on B2B software solutions. Prior
to his current roles he was a financial advisor for Merrill Lynch and Wells Fargo Investments for over a decade.

All meetings in 2020 will be conducted on Zoom.  Members of the group must RSVP to the facilitator in order
to receive a Zoom link to attend. Please make sure in advance that the name on your computer or other device
reads out accurately as your name, so that you can be recognized and admitted from Zoom’s waiting room.
Leith Baletin, MBA’s facilitator, will be in touch with members via email with more detailed instructions.

For additional information, contact facilitator: Leith Baletin lbaletin@gmail.com 480-874-9434

MBA Looking Forward…

MARCH 10 - RUTH LERNER - Ruth is a member of our Chapter and chairs the Volunteer Outreach Committee. She was

born in Shanghai and immigrated to the US as very young child. She will talk about her experiences in the Jewish quarter

in Shanghai and other historical references to that Jewish community. 

APRIL 14  - BILL WEISS - Bill is retired from AT&T’s corporate offices. He also spent time at Bell Labs. His topic will be
The Jewish Mafia in the US. 

Looking for this month’s STUDY GROUP CALENDAR?  See our website:
https://www.brandeisphoenix.org/study-groups.html. 
From the website, you can return to the Bulletin.

Study Group Vice-Presidents:   Stephanie Klopper, Joyce Steinberg and Barbara Stern

2021phxstudygoups@gmail.com 

http://www.brandeisphoenix.org/study-groups.html
mailto:lbaletin@gmail.com
https://www.brandeisphoenix.org/study-groups.html
mailto:2021phxstudygoups@gmail.com


MEMBERSHIP CONTACTS

To report life-cycle events, please contact

Susan Sacks at 480-860-5256 or susan.sacks@gmail.com 

To learn about becoming a member, please contact 

Carol Kadet at brandeismembershipphx@gmail.com 
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Membership News

Æ Congratulations to Marcy Strauss on the birth of her grandson, Robert Leonid Strauss, 
son of Hanna & David Strauss.

Æ Our sincere condolences to Evey Bendalin on the passing of her husband, Sherman.

Æ Our sincere condolences to Rita Moretsky on the passing of her husband, Sol Moretsky.

Welcome to our New and Returning Members
Mark Bloom, Renee Bloom, Sari Smolarz

Membership Vice-Presidents Carol Kadet and Gale Gradus
brandeismembershipphx@gmail.com

Most of our members find out about the BNC because they are invited to
an activity by a friend?

With so many exciting programs and events coming up in our chapter,
why not invite a friend to join you?  

Share Brandeis, invite your friend to:

O Attend a Study Group

O Listen to a Brandeis professor at University on Wheels

(UOW)

          O Participate in a community service activity 

So tell a friend, neighbor or family member about your next BNC chapter event and share Brandeis!

Click HERE for information on becoming a member.

mailto:susan.sacks@gmail.com
mailto:brandeismembershipphx@gmail.com
mailto:brandeismembershipphx@gmail.com
https://www.brandeisphoenix.org/membership.html


VOLUNTEER FROM HOME

Do you have time on your hands? One of the pillars of
the BNC Mission Statement is Community Outreach.
Members who are interested in doing volunteer work for
various charities from home, can contact Ellen
Kirschenbaum at ellenk102@gmail.com.

For more information, contact the
Community Outreach chairs:

Wendy Cohen
wencohen@cox.net 
Ellen Kirschenbaum

ellenk102@gmail.com
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Community Outreach

Charitable Organizations
Need Our Help!

Although we cannot really collect items due to
limited garage space, Ellen has graciously offered to
help with your donations to Sojourner Center for
abused women and children. However, Sojourner’s
only accepts NEW items such as socks, clothing
(women and children), bedding, full-size unscented
lotion and full-size hair products. 

If you have these items, please call Ellen at
602-214-5212 to make arrangements to drop them
off.  Call Wendy at 602-316-2993 to drop off used
bras to recycle. 

As soon as we can, we will be collecting cosmetic
bags and mini-toiletries to give to those in need.
Stay safe and stay well!

Ellen Kirschenbaum and Wendy Cohen

Hats and photo credit: Lauren ‘Bubbie’ Glick

Knit A Mitzvah
Do you Knit?

Do you Crochet?
Help us make Scarves,

Newborn Baby Caps and Lap Blankets

This season, we are also making chemo
caps to donate to Virginia G. Piper Cancer
Center at HonorHealth.

For more information, please contact:
Ronee Siegel

ronees@aol.com  917-273-0393

For more information, contact the Community Outreach chairs:
Wendy Cohen   wencohen@cox.net    Ellen Kirschenbaum   ellenk102@gmail.com

mailto:ellenk102@gmail.com
mailto:wencohen@cox.net
mailto:ellenk102@gmail.com
mailto:tkleiner@gmail.com
file:///|//_blank
file:///|//_blank
mailto:ronees@aol.com
mailto:wencohen@cox.net
mailto:ellenk102@gmail.com
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Chapter Board Meetings
 
Board meetings will be conducted virtually, using Zoom. The next meeting will be held on Wednesday,

February 17 from 10:00 am -12:00 pm. Board members will receive a Zoom invitation.

All Chapter Board meetings are open to our members. You are welcome to join us on the third

Wednesday of every month (except July) at 10:00 am.

If you are not a current Board member and would like to attend, please email Corresponding Secretary

Joyce Grant at jhgrant35@gmail.com in order to receive the Zoom meeting details.

Chapter Presidents

 Jan Lebovitz and Linda Ullman   bncphxpresidents@gmail.com 

           

A full list of the Phoenix Chapter Board members is available.

WINTER EVENT
Sherlock in our Homes: a Virtual Scavenger Hunt

Saturday, February 20, 2021
5:00 – 7:30 pm

ANNUAL MEETING
Rabbi Pinchas Allouche

Wednesday, March 17 - 10:00 am

VIRTUAL UNIVERSITY ON WHEELS - Webinar
Thursday, April 8

Chapter Roster
If you have recently moved,

or changed your
 phone number or email address,

please let Bruce Galin, 
our Chapter's Data Manager,

know of those changes.
bruce.phxbnc@gmail.com. 

She will ensure you don’t miss out on any
Chapter mailings and information.

Mission Statement
Brandeis National Committee is dedicated to providing philanthropic support to Brandeis University, a
distinguished liberal arts and research university founded by the American Jewish community. Its membership
is connected to the University through fundraising and through activities that reflect the values on which the
University was founded: academic excellence, social justice, nonsectarianism and service to the community.

mailto:jhgrant35@gmail.com
mailto:janice.lebovitz@gmail.com
mailto:bncphxpresidents@gmail.com
mailto:bruce.phxbnc@gmail.com
https://nebula.wsimg.com/2a2714c2c493a97d3da41b65a9e3b2c1?AccessKeyId=CED4DDBD47529C92FF78&disposition=0&alloworigin=1 
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Brandeis Happenings

Feng Chen ’21, left, and Hangyu Du ’21, right, look at

various species to predict the spread of COVID-19.

Fellow student Qingtian Mei ’21 (not pictured) is using

a 3-D model to look at how the virus enters a host cell.

Students Help Shed Light on How
COVID-19 Spreads

Undergraduate computer scientists at Brandeis are
using machine learning and 3D modeling to add to our
understanding of how COVID-19 spreads.

The students are contributing to a Brandeis research
effort to map COVID-19’s genetic code.

They are working on models to predict the spread of the
disease as a means of prevention and are also involved
in complementary and collaborative research projects. 

For more information on this exciting work, see the
complete article.

           
Volunteer Opportunities

A wonderful way to get involved with our local BNC Chapter is to
share your expertise with us. It’s a Win-Win! You get to meet some
of the other members, maintain your skills and learn new ones,
and the Chapter benefits from your experience.

The current skill sets needed are:

Website, Marketing, Publicity, Technology, Study Group Facilitator

If you would like to volunteer in these or any other areas, please contact:  Ruth Lerner 
ruth.bncphx@gmail.com

https://alumni.brandeis.edu/news/2020/12-9-students-covid-research.html
mailto:ruth.bncphx@gmail.com
mailto:ellenk102@gmail.com


Donations
To make a donation, you can go to the Brandeis website

Making a Gift page at giving.brandeis.edu/bnc
or, contact Sue Lawler:

602-525-0231    suelawler9@gmail.com 
Tributes start at $10. We accept credit card donations and

a note will be sent to your honoree.

Gloria Sappol

  Donor                        Recipient                                Occasion

GENERAL BOOK FUND

Marcy Strauss
Marcy Strauss
Marcy Strauss
Ellen Widoff
Marcy Strauss
Sheila & Larry Landau
Iris Wigal

Carol Abrams
Carol & Chuck Abrams
Jan & Mike Lebovitz
Joellyn Pollock
Gloria Sappol
Rita Moretsky
Rita Moretsky

In honor of 75th birthday
Good luck in your new house
In honor of  birth of grandson Joseph Henry
In honor of birth of granddaughter Fay Daphne
Wishing Gloria a speedy recovery
In memory of husband Sol
In memory of husband Sol

HONORING OUR HISTORY CAMPAIGN

These lists include Donations through January 25. We regret any errors or omissions.
For future corrections or inclusions, please notify the editors at bncphxbulletin@gmail.com.
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Adelle Abrahams
BNC Phx Board

BNC Phx Board
Joyce Grant
Joyce Grant

Jan & Mike Lebovitz
Jan & Mike Lebovitz
Judy & Warren Levine
Lori  Roth
Harriet Schwartz & Richard Askinazi
Jo Ellen Susman & Marty Goodman
Brina Pepper
Harriet Schwartz & Richard Askinazi
Harriet Schwartz

Marcy Strauss
Paula  Eckstein, Sara Leopold, 
Ronee Siegel, Kathleen Witkin
Marcy Strauss
Carol Abrams
Study Group VPs: 
Stephanie Klopper, Joyce 
Steinberg, Barbara Stern
Jeri Benoit
Marcy Strauss
Carol  Abrams
Carol  Abrams
Carol  Abrams
Nancy & Larry Moffitt
Sharon Friendly Greenland
Sharon Friendly Greenland
Jenny Glassman

In honor of birth of grandson Robert Leonid
In appreciation of their commitment to excellence

In honor of birth of grandson Robert Leonid
In honor of her big birthday
In honor of their continuing leadership

Wishing you well
In honor of birth of grandson Robert Leonid
In honor of 75th birthday
In honor of 75th birthday
In honor of 75th  birthday
In honor of 50th wedding anniversary
In memory of husband Jordan
In memory of husband Jordan
In memory of Bernie Weinstein

SCHOLARSHIP FUND

Marcy Strauss In honor of birth of grandson Robert Leonid

mailto:suelawler9@gmail.com
mailto:bncphxbulletin@gmail.com
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Make A Donation
Celebrating a birthday, milestone or looking for the 

best way to honor the memory of a loved one?
Gifts to the Brandeis National Committee support:

*Did you know that you can establish a 
Library Fund Savings Account? 

This account includes the Book Fund and the Louis Brandeis Fund, enabling  you to send Library Fund 
Tributes with ease. For more information, contact Sue Lawler (see below).

HONORING OUR HISTORY - Transforming Unique Collections Highlighting Social Justice. Join us in 
supporting BNC's Honoring Our History campaign to highlight unique collections of Jewish, immigrant, and 
feminist narratives housed in the Brandeis Library. This campaign will provide global electronic access to 
these materials, ensuring that researchers and students will continue learning from these significant 
historical perspectives.

LIBRARY FUND* - Libraries are the heart of a great university, the lifeline of teaching, learning and research.
Make an impact on one of America’s leading research universities.

SCHOLARSHIP - Financial assistance plays a pivotal role in upholding Brandeis’ founding principle of equal 
access to higher education, regardless of a student’s financial circumstance.

SUSTAINING THE MIND - BNC’s Sustaining the Mind: Scientific Research and Scholarships Fund fosters 
research in neuroscience and neurodegenerative diseases.

PLANNED GIVING - Planned gifts provide donors the opportunity to meet both their philanthropic and 
financial goals. Examples of planned gifts include charitable-gift annuities, bequests, deferred annuities, 
charitable-remainder trusts and donor-advised funds.

For all your donation needs, go to the Brandeis website Making a Gift page at giving.brandeis.edu/bnc.
If online donation is not available to you, contact: Sue Lawler 602-525-0231 suelawler9@gmail.com 

Tributes start at $10. We accept credit card donations and a note will be sent to your honoree.

mailto:suelawler9@gmail.com


President Jan Lebovitz janice.lebovitz@gmail.com
 847-772-2922


President Linda Ullman linda@lindaullman.com
 520-405-7972

Executive VP Leith Baletin lbaletin@gmail.com
 480-874-9434

Executive VP Ellen Widoff ebwidoff@gmail.com
 602-513-3138


VP Book & Author Nancy Sacks nhshobo@aol.com
 480-299-1792

VP Book & Author Iris Wigal wiggley@cox.net
 602-274-8771

VP Membership Gale Gradus ggradus13@gmail.com
 201-906-2897

VP Membership Carol Kadet carolkadet@gmail.com
 480-718-9141

VP Programing Carol Abrams abrams.carol@gmail.com
 310-210-6751


VP Programing Terriann Kleiner tkleiner@gmail.com
 314-761-3132

VP Strategy & Leadership Planning Joellyn Pollock joellyn_pollock@yahoo.com
 602-257-4327

VP Study Groups Stephanie Klopper rednoz@aol.com
 480-251-0815

VP Study Groups Joyce Steinberg joyces12003@gmail.com
 602-538-2561

VP Study Groups/ Parliamentarian Barbara Stern sternbts@gmail.com
 540-664-3106

Immed Past Pres./ Nominating Committee Marcia Langer marciala@msn.com
 914-943-7804

Immed Past Pres./ Nominating Committee Judy Levine judithlevine43@yahoo.com
 480-323-6707

Recording Secretary Bonnie Furst jjsgrandma32@gmail.com
 561-704-3276

Recording Secretary Vicky Leavitt vickstar11@gmail.com
 317-418-8882

Treasurer Michelle Fischler michelleyules@gmail.com
 602-667-0313

Treasurer Beth Messer bethmae721@gmail.com
 480-284-5555

Chapter Registrar Nurit Burrow nuritburrow@gmail.com
 626-278-5328

Community Outreach Chair Wendy Cohen wencohen@cox.net
 602-494-9168

Community Outreach Chair Ellen Kirschenbaum ellenk102@gmail.com
 602-214-5212

Corresponding Secretary Joyce Grant jhgrant35@gmail.com
 847-877-5793

Corresponding Secretary Judy Krockey bobjudyaz@aol.com
 480-816-1221

Tributes & Donations Chair Sue Lawler suelawler9@gmail.com
 480-502-9036

Bulletin Co-Editor/ByLaws & Handbook Kathleen Witkin witkinbnc@gmail.com
 480-473-4825

Bulletin Co-Editor Sara Leopold sara1225@gmail.com
 480-525-1575

Campaigns Chair/Chapter Historian Carol Kern cak8219@gmail.com
 602-315-1595

Chapter Calendar Martha Patrick mjpret18@gmail.com
 602-622-2377

Chief Information Officer Sue Karp suekarp1@me.com
 480-451-9511

Electronic Communications Officer Paula Eckstein paula.eckstein@gmail.com
 480-544-7570

Financial Secretary Irene Lubin iwlubin@gmail.com
 480-948-3773

Membership Data Manager Bruce Galin bruce.phxbnc@gmail.com
 480-661-0842

Summer Camp Chair
 Harriet Schwartz harriet0715@gmail.com
 602-738-0801

Summer Camp Chair/Bulletin Assistant Editor Ronee Siegel ronees@aol.com
 917-273-0393

Volunteer Outreach Chair Ruth Lerner ruth.bncphx@gmail.com
 480-223-8831

Member at Large Helen Abrams hsbbcd@aol.com
 312-593-4456

Member at Large Laurie Burns madison337@aol.com
 520-405-6162

Member at Large Joan Davis davis6j@gmail.com
 602-499-8357

Member at Large Nyles Gradus negradus@gmail.com
 201-906-3014

Member at Large Patti Grossman psgrossman717@gmail.com
 602-885-0158

Member at Large Toni Leonard tonimleonard4@gmail.com
 602-375-9202

Member at Large Hannah Meyerson hannahm1016@gmail.com
 520-403-1034

Member at Large Andie Morrison andsue1@cox.net
 602-703-8707

Member at Large Gail Vinik gailvinik4055@gmail.com
 602-339-2218

Member at Large Gail Tenn gdtenn@hotmail.com
 480-513-8462

Member at Large Nan Waldman nanlarry46@gmail.com
 602-996-5639

Member at Large Lyn Walter lw3410@gmail.com
 847-710-3410

BNC PHOENIX BOARD OF DIRECTORS 2020 - 2021
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